
THIRTY SEVEN YEARS OF  EXCELLENCE 
1968 - 2005 

                    Sponsored By: 
 CR Coachworks , R & B Construction 
Friendly Chevrolet , Ivar’s Seafood Bar 



President:  Tony Hyatt  253-853-1582 
Vice President  Marty Morin  253-851-3344 
Secretary  Jan Johnson  253-770-5935 
Treasurer  Jeanine Korn  253-984-6484 
 

  COMMITTEE CHAIRPERSONS 
Activities/Events  Bob DePirro  253-564-7227 
   Don Mulligan  253-639-0781 
Newsletter  Billy Chambers  253-848-9390 
   Nina Chambers  253-848-9390 
Membership  Kathy Fechter  253-435-7985 
   Dave Fechter  253-435-7985 
Food/Phone  JoAnn Kennedy  253-884-2376 
Five Star  John Johnson  253-770-5935 
   Gary Pautz  253-952-2114 
Parades/Car Shows Julie Booth  253-332-3738 
   Roy Booth  253-334-7693 
Public Relations  Ron Waller  253-884-4464 
Raffle   Elvira Tucker  253-568-6647 
Club Sales  Al Tone   253-756-0400 
Photographer  Don Korn  253-984-6484 
Community Svc  Antje Crawford  253-531-6897 
   David Crawford  253-531-6897 
Web Master  David Bailey  425-413-0132 
Sunshine  Marilyn Underhill 253-752-5234 
Museum Rep  Len Tucker  253-568-6647 
Gala Events  Joan Schultz  206-601-1813 
    Michael Thames  253-334-5742  
Club Roster  John Underhill  253-752-5234 

N W A C C * REPRESENTATIVES  
 
Ron Waller  253-884-4464 
Elivra Tucker        253-568-6647 
Jim Duschel          253-537-2662 

2005 OFFICERS 



 GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING 
 

Second Saturday of  Each Month  7:00 P.M. 
Lakewood Elks 
6313 75th St W                   
Lakewood, WA 

(Come early for pre-meeting eats and drinks) 
      Members, prospective members & guests welcome!!       
               
 

EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING            
Held on Thursday before the General Membership Meeting 

6:00pm  
 Meadow Park Golf Course Club House  

7108 Lakewood Dr W 
I-5 South exit So 74th St W. turn right on 74th, take slight 

right on to 74th St W. right on Lakewood Dr. W 

UNDERGLASS is a publication sent out 10 times per year for 
the CGCC Members!  

Articles and input are WELCOME! 
 Please submit to: 

   Billy & Nina Chambers 
11628 - 172nd  St. E. 
Puyallup WA. 98374 

or email to:  kidbillyus@yahoo.com 
For questions or comments please  call 

(253) 848-9390   
   Please submit any articles for the Oct. Issue by  Sept. 20 

For all ads in the Underglass contact Billy Chambers @ 253-848-9390 
For all ads on the Web sight contact David Bailey @ 425-413-0132 
  or thru the website @ www.classicalglasscorvetteclub.com 



15% off all menu for all card holding members 
of 

Classical Glass Corvette Club 

                  ELECTION OF 2006 OFFICERS    
Since our meeting was cancelled in August, we will take nominations for 
the Officer positions for 2006 at our September meeting. If you would 
like to be an officer, please call a nomination committee member. They 
are:Julie Booth, Lou Caldwell, Lona Hyatt, Marilyn Underhill or Barbara 
Waller. Nominations will be made from the floor. You may self nominate 
if you wish. At this meeting we will be taking volunteers for the 
NWACC Representative positions. CGCC has two reps and one alter-
nate .  Our by-laws  dictate that we vote at the September and the Octo-
ber meetings by secret ballot. Ballots will be printed with the current 
nominations and any added at the September meeting will be write-in 
votes. There will also be the opportunity to vote at the October meeting.  
Becoming an officer is a rewarding experience. Try it! You'll like it!  



Lots of great cars! Lots of fun people!  
Great side trip to Whistling Jack Lodge and home through Chinook 

Pass! 
Again, Kathy and I had a great time with those club members that 

made the trip.  
We really appreciate the friendships. 

Ray & Kathy Helt  

Spokane Corvette Show 



Reading:  according  to  The  American  Heritage  Dictionary:  #5) A  
Personal  interpretation  or  appraisal. 
 
The book club is beginning to understand that interpretation is the key. 
Have you read a good book?  Share it with others and hear their interpretation 
of it and uncover secrets in the book that you hadn’t discovered. A good book 
can open doors to understanding many things in your own life,  enjoy  it ! 
 
The August Book Club Meeting discussed,  Open House by Elizabeth Berg. 
As a casual SUMMER READ, the club voted it as a 3-1/2 on a scale of 1 to 5. 
It’s entertaining and fast as a summer read with some enlightening insight on 
human nature. 
 
Next moths Book Club (discussing the book THE KALAHARI TYPING 
SCHOOL FOR MEN   by Alexander McCall Smith) will be a BBQ and  
meeting at the Flint residence. For more information,  please call 
  Willow Flint at 253-862-9374 





    Classical Glass Scores Big at Whistler!     
Fifteen CGCC cars traveled to the wonderful resort at Whistler 
and  brought home 10 trophies. In the Car Show Ron Waller and Chuck 
Hulka took third. Don Korn took a second, and Tony Hyatt , David Bailey 
and Nick Abel took firsts in their respective classes. Patsy Miles was an 
obvious BEST OF SHOW with her gorgeous Anniversary Edition with 
the new addition of "fire". CGCC took home a very nice sliver platter as 
the "hands down" winner of Club with the best participation. In the Auto-
cross, George took a third and Ron Waller took first in his class. The Ca-
nadians are known for their hospitality, and this trip was no exception. 
Friday evening, we were treated to a nice casual buffet. We met new 
friends and visited with old friends. Saturday was the Show and Shine 
with dinner on the top of the mountain, then awards were announced for 
the show and shine and a raffle was held. Chuck and Crystal came away 
with the grand prize. Sunday was the Autocross at the Pemberton Airport. 
Dinner Sunday night was at the hotel , and Monday back to Washington. 

Good evening everyone,                                                           

I hope you all had a great weekend. I am happy to announce 
the latest addition to the CGCC Website: The Classical 

Glass Online Photo Album!                                

There are links to the Album from the main page of our web-

site or you can also click on the following link to access 
the new site. The new photo album goes back to 2003.                
It has the events broken down in the months they occurred. 
Hopefully I have all the months correct ☺   For each month 
you select you can scroll down the page and select and 
event that occurred during that month. If you click on the 
event it will bring up a new view that allows you to access 

each photo separately or view them in a slide show.               
This new site also give you the ability to select photos and 
have them printed and shipped directly to you house for 

your own personal albums.                                           

One note on the album: I was not around much during 2004 do 
to my travels in Europe, so if anyone wants to send me event 
photos from 2004, I would be happy to upload them.         

I hope you all enjoy this new service.                                           

Thanks    Dave Bailey, Webmaster   



Happy Birthday to 
you ! 

 
Ken Flint  10th  
Joe Peluso  11th 

Jennifer Andres  14th 
Anne Thoreen 14th  
Susan Munson  16th  

Scott Bennedson  18th 
Ken Wright  19th  

Mike Lawrence  23rd  
Don King  25th  

Mike Miles  25th  

       *Happy Belated Birthday to Kathy Helt 
                  August 8th *          
                     Sorry we missed you. 

        

        



5-Star Classic 
Well if you missed it , you missed a LOT. Our car show was a hit from start 
to finish.  Right up front let me say THANK YOU to ALL the  Volunteers 
from John Johnson , Gary Pautz and each and every person who worked, 
donated and supported your 5-Star.  You should be right to Proud of your 
self's.  We filled the lot with 85 cars at Friendly Chevrolet for the Show. 
There were cars from Oregon, B.C., Idaho and even a car with  
Arkansas plates. Looking back thru our records this was the Largest show 
since 1999.  The Autocross was just as big, with 60 cars running for all they 
were worth. There were several new comers to autocross including my self. 
Yes I’m Hooked. If you have not tried it yet …. You must !!!!!!!!!!!!!!  
There were even New C-6’s out there running around the course. 
The weather held out just right for both days, starting out cool then warming 
as the days went on. On each day we were served a lunch by some of the 
Best People in our Club the ones behind the scene. Whom served with out 
be recognized. Our Banquet was a huge success.  The Puyallup Elks staff 
made our evening a gala event with the food and service worthy of  a 5-Star  
affair. Once again THANK YOU for all the hard work and time spent put-
ting together and pulling off one of the BEST Corvette shows around.  
Billy, Editor, Chief bottle washer. 

Winners 



More Winners 



 Another successful 2005  
  Five Star Event 

Food is always good at the 
               ELKS ! !  

Friendly conversations     

Nice gifts to bid on….I want this one. 

Quick ! Put all your tickets here ! 

Ya think ! ...I always drive 200 mph 

My glass is always half full ! 



Car vs Man or Woman 2005 CGCC Autocross 

Future member 

In the line up ! 
Like Father, like Son 

Protected from the elements…. The Crew 

Cones are a no,no…... Lets rock ! ! !  

On your mark… get set….   



Wanted !!!! 
    Old pictures from your child-

hood days. Dig through your  
archives and give pictures to 

your Underglass Editors  
Billy or Nina.  

All pictures will be scanned and 
returned to you. Don’t forget to 

put your names on the back 
side. Thank you ! 

 
 Say 

cheese  ! 

        * Need by November  



64 cars, mostly Corvettes, but including Porsches, Camaros, GTOs, Mus-
tangs and Cadillac's got up early for the 7am tech inspection at Pacific 
Raceways. This was the Seattle Marque Corvette Club track day in which 
Tim Tilton and I participated. Four run groups were set for beginner, with 
an instructor, to advanced drivers. Each run group got 4 track sessions of 
about 25 minutes each. 25 minutes is a long time when you are pushing 
yourself and your car to limits that you may not have tried before.  
It is very EXCITING and definitely gets your adrenaline going.  
I recommend to all Corvette drivers.      
     Doug Willrich 

Seattle Marque Club’s Track Day  
        At Pacific Raceways 

CRISTA MINISTRIES SHOW 

Way to go Mitch 



   The Family Renewal Shelter  
           

   
Providing                 
  quality, 

professional   
  care in a 
home like  
setting to    

 the elderly. 

  
September  

Laundry Supplies ,Liquid detergent, fabric softener/sheets 
October: Over the Counter Medications and First Aid Supplies 

November: Baking Goods (nonperishable items, cookie 
sheets/cutters, etc) 

December: No Meeting/No Donations 
We are also accepting CASH donations at all of our upcoming 

meetings. 
The donated money will be used to purchase any larger items 

needed by the Shelter. 
We would like to thank all of our members for your on-
going support. Let us make this a great  year for the 
Shelter  and bring your do nations  to the meeting!     
 Antje and Dave Crawford        
            AntjeandDave@cs.com 





 
 
  
 
   
 
SEPTEMBER 
2-3rd    RED VETTE GATHERING - RENO  NV 
10-11th   ROD RUN TO END OF THE WORLD 
17th        ELKS CAR SHOW   
18th    BOOK CLUB @ BORDERS -  4 PM 
18th    GOLF  1PM 
24-25th   OREGON COVERED BRIDGE TOUR   
 
 
OCTOBER 
1st.        GRIOT’S  GARAGE TOUR  JACKET NIGHT 
2nd        NWACC   AUTOCROSS @ SHELTON AIRPORT 
12th    JACKET NIGHT   
15-16th   LEAVENWORTH  
16th    BOOK CLUB @ BORDERS 4 PM 
21st    CLOVERLEAF REUNION -10/21 
 
 
NOVEMBER 
5th.        AUBURN VET DAY PARADE 
16th    JACKET NIGHT - MINIATURE GOLF   
20th    BOOK CLUB @ BORDERS  4 PM 
 
 
DECEMBER 
3rd.     GIG HARBOR SHOPPING AND HOT TODDY RUN   
10th    CHRISTMAS BANQUET -  6 PM 
14th        CAVENDERS CHRISTMAS LIGHTS  6:30 PM 



                                                   For Sale                      
{1}  {Black carpet}   "Lloyd brand" rear cargo mat for 97-04 coupe with 
silver      embroidered C5 logo emblem. Like new, only in car for 
4  months before trading for a Z06.             Asking price.......$90.00   
Price for new.....$120.00    ( refer to part # 35916 in the Ecklers catalog }     

{2} Vortex Rammer cold air intake system for 97-00. This has the clear 
air box. Included is the precut fan shroud.    Asking price.......$180.00  
Price for new.....$260.00        {intake only, refer to part # 37439 in the 
Ecklers catalog}   For questions and inquiries, contact   Rick Peeler @ 
253-874-6214 

 For Sale  
Dayton Knock-off wire 

wheels, with Gold spinners. 
Very good condition. Fits C-4 

Cost 2,332.00 new. 
Asking $400.00 . 

I have all original paper work 
and instructions. For info. 

Call  
Will Franks (253) 941-3818 

There will be an autocross in Surrey, British Columbia on Sunday, September 
4th.  It begins at 8:00 AM.  Anyone interested in going should contact Tony 
Hyatt for more information. (263) 691-6297  This is always fun and gives a 
great opportunity to practice. 

         The NWCA of Vancouver, WA is hosting a 2 day event on September 24th & 
25th.  Autocross will be held on Saturday with a Show N Shine on Sunday.  The 
autocross is an NWACC sanctioned event.  See the Northwest Corvette Associa-
tion web site for more info and a flyer at nwcorvette.com. 

    NWACC is hosting an Autocross at the Shelton Airport on Sunday, October 2nd.  
Rooms have been set aside at the Little Creek Casino Hotel in Shelton for those 
interested in going down on Saturday night.  We will meet at the hotel for dinner 
and a meet & great with other corvette enthusiast.  Then, up early to autocross on 
Sunday morning.  Novices are encouraged to attend!  This will be the last auto-
cross of the 2005 season.  See the CGCC web site for more information.       

Tony & Lona.                



                               

           2 miles East of Sumner. 
  Members receive  20% off total bill  
          and 20% off all  wines to go  



 
 

Call Dan 
For your 
Engine  

Conversion!! 

QUALITY 
HOMES 

DESERVE 
THE  
BEST 



 
Don’t forget  
members get 
20% off there 
tab at the Gig 
Harbor loca-

 
  Call Steve For     

 info on  
Mortgage programs, 
Rates and Payments. 

He has loans for 
purchases, Refi”s  
and Equity lines. 



  Donations for November are  
Baking Goods  
               

Following is a list of discounts currently available to 
our membership!! 

Be sure to patronize these club supporters!!! 
 

Friendly Chevrolet 
15% on all parts  

Special CGCC Auto Purchase Pricing  
 

Ivars in Lakewood, James Center and 
Tacoma Mall 

15% off any item on menu with CGCC membership card 
 

Harbor Rock Café 
20% off bill to Club Members (located in Gig Harbor) 

 
Winery Restaurant  

             20% off total bill and 20% off all Wines to go. 
 

Pacific Corvette 
15% on Parts & Labor 
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